WILLIAMS COLLEGE WILLIAMSTOWN, MASSACHUSETTS

DEPARTMENT OF POLITICAL SCIENCE

October 19, 1962

Dear Dave:

Thanks for your thoughtfulness in writing me about the Colgabe appointment.

Of course, we are very sad to leave Williams after a long and happy association. But this seemed to be too great a challenge and opportunity to ignore. We are going to keep our house here, and the family will spend summers in Williamstown. We don't feel that we are cutting ourselves off from our Williams friends, and we hope they feel the same way.

I'm delighted to know that you are working on the Angevine report problem. It's a hot one. I've been trying to help as well (having just had a warm session with members of the classof '17 last Saturday). Colgate has fraternities, and I suppose that means, by definition, it has problems of a similar kind. But the faculty seems not to view this as one of the top priority problems of the university, so maybe it won't be the issue for me that it has been for Jack in a pretty rough first year.

Commiserations on the Giant loss, although I think they did themselves proud just the same. I saw the seventh game on EV--and all I can say is that the Yankee luck came through for them again. In all fairness, though, Terry deserved to win.

I was interested to see you using the old Dodger slogan--"Wait 'til next year!" How do the Dodgers feel about that?

Regards